
 

DIRECTORS’ MEETING
MONDAY, JUNE 15, 2009 

COUNTY-CITY BUILDING
ROOM 113, 11:00 A.M.

I. CITY CLERK 

II. CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE MAYOR & DIRECTORS TO COUNCIL

MAYOR
1. NEWS RELEASE. Mayor presents May Award of Excellence to Barbara Martinez.
2. NEWS RELEASE. Public invited to celebrate Lincoln activist, Delores Lintel’s contributions. 
3. NEWS RELEASE. Development Services Center clears first hurdle. City making progress on a

“One Stop” business center. 
4. NEWS RELEASE. Mayor announces family Friday night swims at Woods Pool. 

 DIRECTORS    

FINANCE
1. Audit Advisory Board’s report of findings including: a transmittal memo from the Board, the

outside auditor’s report, the City’s responses, and additional comments from the Community
Health Endowment and the Office of Risk Management. 

CITY LIBRARIES
1. Annual report, fiscal year 2007-2008. 

PUBLIC WORKS AND UTILITIES/ENGINEERING
1. ADVISORY. Northwest Chambers; Northwest Columbine - Northwest Dahlia residential

rehabilitation. Project #701807.

WEED AUTHORITY
1. Combined Weed Program City of Lincoln. May 2009 monthly report. 

 
III. COUNCIL RFI’S & CITIZENS CORRESPONDENCE TO INDIVIDUAL COUNCIL

MEMBERS 

JON CAMP
1. Email from H. Arnold Wassenberg regarding budget. 
2a. Request to Bruce Dart, Health Department Director, on pitbull/dangerous animal issue, asking

for recommendations with copy of Ledy VanKavage email and article.
2b. “All Bark and Fiscal Bite - Are Breed-Discriminatory Laws Effective:” article by Ledy

VanKavage.   
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JONATHAN COOK 
1. Request to Greg MacLean, Public Works & Utilities Director - RE:  West Van Dorn, 27th &

Hwy 2, and 40th & Hwy 2 (RFI#135 - 06/03/09) 

IV. CORRESPONDENCE FROM CITIZENS TO COUNCIL
1a. Ledy VanKavage, Best Friends Animal Society, email on ABA article on cost of breed

discriminatory laws. 
1b.   “All Bark and Fiscal Bite - are “Breed-Discriminatory Laws Effective” article. 

2. Article “Breed Discriminatory Legislation is not a Reasonable Response to Negligent Owners”
faxed to Council office.

3. Correspondence from LIBA regarding Lincoln South Expressway. 
4. Email from Bill Tharrington, Ferrellgas Account Manager, making possible suggestions for

utilization of Federal grant money. 
5. Correspondence from Barbara Huff on Breed Specific Legislation. (This information packet by

Karen Palmer was delivered to each Council member on 06/10/09)  
6. Media Release. Community Health Endowment (CHE) announces annual awards. 

  
V. ADJOURNMENT  
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